ATHENS CEMETERY COMMISSION
Draft of minutes of June 7, 2023 meeting

. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Don Capponcelli at 6:12PM.  Present were Don, David Bemis, Harold Noyes and Steve Oakes, commissioners.  There were no members of the public present.

. There were no adjustments to the agenda.

. The minutes of the April 5, 2023 meeting were approved with no additions or corrections (David Bemis moved to accept; Steve Oakes seconding).

. Financial Update – There were eight (8) plots sold in the West Cemetery, new section, to an Athens family for $100.00 each (resident rate).  There is a sale pending for two (2) cremation plots in the Athens Valley Cemetery to an Athens property owner for $50.00 each (resident rate).
There are no charges to the Cemetery account so far year-to-date.

. Athens Valley Cemetery – There has been no progress on repairs or map & records updating.

. West Cemetery – There has been no progress on row markers in the new section or on repairs in the old section.  There was a discussion of the possibility of wooden gates in the existing gate openings.  Don is to contact Road Foreman Matt Perry about the possibility of barrier boulders on the south and east edges of the new section.

. There were no public comments.

. Date of next regularly scheduled meeting will be Wednesday, September 6, 2023.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:27PM (Harold Noyes moved to adjourn; Dave Bemis seconding).


Respectfully submitted,


Donald Capponcelli
